
From: LEE, Commissioner <lee.c@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Friday, 15 May 2020 11:01 AM 
To: Stuart Maxwell <smaxwell@cfmeu.org>; Vivienne Wiles <vwiles@cfmeumd.org>; Vasuki Paul 
<Vasuki.Paul@aigroup.com.au>; Regan, Laura <l.regan@hia.com.au>; Adler, Melissa 
<m.adler@hia.com.au>; Abha Devasia <abha.devasia@amwu.org.au>; Ashvini Ambihaipahar 
<Ashvini@etuaustralia.org.au>; Stephen Crawford <stephen.crawford@nat.awu.net.au>; Rebecca 
Sostarko <rebecca@masterbuilders.com.au>; Shaun Schmitke 
<Shaun.Schmitke@masterbuilders.com.au> 
Cc: AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: AM2020/12 – variation of Awards on the initiative of the Commission – Construction 
Awards [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED] 
 
Dear Mr. Schmitke,  
 
RE: AM2020/12 – variation of Awards on the initiative of the Commission – Construction Awards 
 
Thank you for  your correspondence dated 14 May 2020. I have  noted your advice that the parties have 
been unable to reach agreement subsequent to the two conferences conducted by the Fair Work 
Commission.  
 
I note that the correspondence in the final paragraph included the following: 
 

“…the Employers thank the Commission for its assistance to date and seek that the matter 
progress to the next appropriate phase when convenient.” 

 
As was discussed during the Conference proceedings, it is a matter for the Parties as to whether they 
wish to make an application to vary the Awards, either on a consent basis or otherwise. If an application 
is made, the Commission will deal with the application in the usual manner. Absent an application, there 
is no matter to progress.  
 
If you have any queries please contact my Chambers at on (03) 8656 4534 or at 
Chambers.Lee.C@fwc.gov.au 
 
Regards,  
 
Commissioner Tim Lee 
 
Fair Work Commission  
lee.c@fwc.gov.au  
 
11 Exhibition St, Melbourne Victoria 3000  
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 

www.fwc.gov.au  
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